The Town of Fountain Lake, Arkansas

7148 Park Avenue Fountain Lake, Arkansas 71910

Minutes of the 49th Council Meeting March 15th, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Mayor Tim Stockdale. All council members present except Clyde Vaughn, Carl Sheets and Margaret Bushong. The minutes of last meeting were read and approved. The financial report was read by Frank Phenenger. Tim Stockdale reported on contacting Cindy Thompson (Street Light Coordinator for Energy) concerning having Entergy install street lights in Town of Fountain Lake. Entergy will proceed in the near future. The council is required to approve an Ordinance to opt out of the Requirements of Shielding devices on Street Lighting. The Ordinance was read by Tim and approved by the council, seconded by Donna Beloit. The Street Light Ordinance (2004-01,02) passed by Ft. Lake Council several years ago, which allows Entergy Arkansas to install lights in the town and to sell electrical power to the Town of Fountain Lake, AR.

Tim read a letter from AHTD State Maintenance Engineer dated February 20. 2007 stating they would review dangerous roads at dead man's curve and the Hwy5 and 128 Intersection. Within the past week inspectors have reviewed old police reports and will make recommendations. The situation may be improved by street lights at these intersections.

Tim reported that he contacted Judge Larry Williams concerning chip and seal of previously specified roads - LeJeune Road, Shady Brook Trail and Medlock Cemetery road as well as to re-chip and seal Bud McKinley road.

The Road Committee reported that Needham Road needs repair work and the work will be done by Harold Alford. The Finance Committee reported that the Town now has two checking accounts, as well as a savings account and CD which are earning interest. Others monies will be allotted to Certificates of Deposit in the near future. There was no business reported by Emergency Planning Committee.

Tim reported that he has not forgotten the concerns expressed by Mr. Moreland regarding that appearance of the Town. He fully intends to develop a plan of action to address this problem. Donna reported that it would involve a liability for the Town to use school children for clean-up.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM

rown Clerk

May